Grounds Committee Minutes – May 19, 2016
3:00-4:00 pm C 126
	TOPIC / CATEGORY 

(Action/Information)
	PERSON
	KEY POINTS / NEXT STEPS [Action]

	In attendance:
	
	Nora Brodnicki, Joan Harrison-Buckley, Bruce Nelson, Aaron Ingersoll,  Loretta Mills, TJ McDonough, Tom Powell, Lloyd Helm, ASG: Jeannine Lancey Haggard, Kimberly Quiroz Alvarez, Karla Zarte-Rincon

	Approve Feb 17 minutes
	Loretta
	Approved. 

	Grounds Update
	Tom/ Aaron
	· Mowing, mowing, mowing.  Mowing high. Trade off – grass is healthier, but other tasks not getting done as in past – aesthetics.
· Defender working well on dandelions.
· New Grounds keeper hired:  Michael Tulipat



	Tree removals and replacement ideas
	Aaron
	Remove:  Cryptomeria japonica – back of Dye building - hard to trim, old.  The removal does follow the Tree Removal/Replacement Policy guidelines.
Discussion:
· We have the same plant on campus – so no need to replace with same plant.  

· Nice place for a variety of plants

· Use compiled plant list for ideas

· No permit required

· Criteria for selection:  stay under height of building, low maintenance, conifer


	Area between tennis courts and baseball field
	Keoni
	Future meeting.


	Harmony 
	Lloyd
	· Permit plans submitted
· Site demolition to begin May 23.  Hazardous materials removal the first week. Anticipate completion of demo in three weeks.  As much of the building that can be recycled will be.
· New building grounds:  Grounds Committee change requests accepted (most if not all).  The plant list provided by Grounds was used for substitutions. 
· ITC: OPSIS is the architect.  The landscape architect will bring plans to Grounds Committee for review.  Lloyd will provide the plant list to them. 

· Barlow Lot trees:  evaluation will be conducted to determine which trees can be kept. 



	Other
	
	· Nora shared that the Committee Recharge group has the Grounds Committee as a sub-committee of the CUDC.  She is suggesting to have a minimum yearly joint meeting of CUDC and its sub-committees (Food, Grounds and Safety).

· Bruce Nelson is retiring as of June 30.  Thanks for all your contributions!  The Horticulture Department will be hiring a new instructor with focus of Arboriculture. 



	Email lorettam@clackamas.edu  if you are unable to attend. 

	Meetings:  

	WHERE TO FIND DOCUMENTS:  ● Grounds Committee Minutes F:\1minutes\Grounds Committee

	Number of handouts to bring: Grounds Committee Council - 12 

	Grounds Committee Members: Keoni McHone-Chair, Nora Brodnicki, Joan Harrison-Buckley, Bruce Nelson, Aaron Ingersoll,  Loretta Mills, TJ McDonough, Tom Powell, Lloyd Helm, Karen Maynard, Shelly Tracy, ASG Student(s)


